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Dates to Remember . 
 

Last Day for Students 

Friday 16th December 
 

Students Return 

Tuesday 31st January 2023 

  
 

 

 

                            

            

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
      

 
                                                   

 

 

Dear parents, carers, family members and community members, 

 

In our final newsletter for 2022, I would like to take the opportunity to wish 

all of our families a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  There has been much to celebrate 

this year, but also great sadness, as we grieved the loss of one of our students. I would like to extend 

my deepest appreciation for the continued support provided by our families and community 

members.   

 

Thank you to Shanaya Dubash and the PBL team who coordinated a fabulous Presentation Day last 

week to celebrate all that our students have achieved this year.  I would also like to thank the staff for 

their tireless effort in 2022 in ensuring that our students were known, valued and cared for in their 

educational programs.  Thank you to our amazing executive team, our office staff, our ASTP drivers 

and escorts, and our cleaners for the wonderful job they have done in 2022. 
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This year CRS students have made great progress at school and in the community. During the school holidays, CRS 

students should be encouraged to  Be a Friend in family gatherings by greeting others, talking nicely, and sharing food. 

Remind your child to Be Safe by wearing seatbelts in transport and following safety rules during activities (e.g. not 
running in swimming pool areas). Encourage your child to B Caring and wash up or wipe the table after mealtimes. 

CRS students are amazing Learners when following instructions and keeping good hygiene practices (washing hands, 

keeping social distance) at school, and they can do the same at home.   
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New School Leaders for 2023 

 

Last week at our Presentation Day, we were thrilled to announce our new school leaders for 2023.  

Please join with me in acknowledging our School Captains for 2023: Will Patterson and Justin 

Sandhu; and our School Prefects: Ava Marsden and Valentine Starey. We know that they will do a 

fabulous job and will represent their school proudly in their new roles. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, Hornsby Westfield 

 

Yesterday, we had a special visitor to Clarke Road who was sponsored by Hornsby Westfield. 

Santa’s visit was greatly enjoyed by all and it was such a joy to hear the excitement across the school 

when he arrived and rang his bell!  A special thank you to Glenn Wootton-Wilson and Lucy from 

Hornsby Westfield for their continued support of our school and for the generous and thoughtful 

gifts for each of our students.   

 

Wishing you all a safe and restful break and we look forward to seeing you in 2023. 

 

Rebecca 

 

 

 

Principal’s Speech from Presentation Day 

 
Dear parents, carers, special guests and community members, 

 

I would like to begin this morning by acknowledging the Guringai peoples of the Darug nation on 

whose land we meet today. I would also like to acknowledge and pay respect to Aboriginal peoples 

past and present. 

 

In 2022, Clarke Road School added a new term to our vocabulary – ‘awesomeness’. We learnt this 

from a parent, Rachel Callander, who spoke at an education conference about her child’s ‘super 

powers’ or ‘awesomeness’.  It was a term that resonated with all of us because at Clarke Road we 

recognise the importance of choosing to focus on what our students can do and of celebrating the joy 

in each step of their journey.  Today is about celebrating our students’ ‘awesomeness’. 



 

2022 has been a year in which we have had an opportunity to implement many of the initiatives 

outlined in our School Improvement Plan developed last year. Clarke Road School has continued to 

be pioneers in the implementation of Passport for Learning and In the Zone and it has been exciting 

to see the Assessment for Complex Learners trial in 80 schools across the state through the work of 

the Centre for Education Statistics and Evaluation (CESE).  I would like to acknowledge some of our 

CESE leaders here today, Alex Oo and Rachel Smith. This year has also seen the Success for 

Complex Learners project move into Stage 2, with this next stage having a particular focus on parent 

engagement.  Our Clarke Road Parents, Ai Keng and Archana are valued members of our leadership 

team.  Our Jannnawi parent group has also reformed with parents and staff together considering how 

to develop a meaningful toolbox of shared frameworks and strategies for parents. I would also like to 

acknowledge two other members of our Success for Complex Learners leadership team here today, 

Geoff Wing, our Fair Education Coach and Gerry McLouglan our Community Partner.  Their advice 

and wisdom have been invaluable and significantly appreciated. 

 

 

2022 provided some complexities for us in our educational community, as we continued to navigate 

the pandemic with restrictions continuing in various forms throughout the year. The resilience, 

dedication and commitment to our students by staff and families continued to be a strength as 

together we supported our unique learners at a time of significant change in our wider community.  

 

Despite these challenges, we were excited to further extend opportunities for our students through 

the opening of our Mini Woolies store in May.  Students are now able to ‘shop’ and ‘scan’ on site 

during weekly shopping activities, furthering their academic and functional life skills. We are 

appreciative of the initiative and foresight of companies such as Woolworths and Fujitsu in 

considering their contribution to making Australia an inclusive country; a place where our students 

are seen and valued. Thank you, Sarah Corey from Woolworths, for joining us today.  Of course, this 

program was also made possible by the original vision and initiative of Ku-ring-gai Rotary for Cluck 

Road Farm.  We continue to value and appreciate our partnership with Ku-ring-gai Rotary and have 

been grateful for their support throughout the year. 

 

2022 was also a year of great sadness, as we unexpectedly farewelled one of our much loved 

students, Harrison Coughlin.  From the time Harrison arrived at school, he was a big personality; 

engaging, determined and loud.  We particularly remember him at this time of the year, as Christmas 

was a treasured time for him. Harrison’s passing reminds us all of the preciousness of life and of the 

importance of taking the time to laugh and celebrate together. It is special today to acknowledge him 

by presenting the Harrison L Coughlin award for determination and persistence.  Thank you, Mel, 

Andrew, James and Tom, for being with us today. 

 

Our P & C has seen great change this year. We farewell some of our longest serving members in Kati 

and Roshan. Kati and Roshan received Executive Directors Awards recently in recognition of the 

significant contribution they have made to the Clarke Road Community in their many roles.  They 

will be greatly missed and our wider school community is grateful for the passion and commitment 

with which they have served.  We also acknowledge Belinda’s contribution to the P & C in her time 

at the school.  We welcome with great appreciation our new P & C President, Brooke Moore.  I 

would also like to acknowledge our other P & C members who are here with us today. 

 

To our amazing staff and families– thank you! Thank you for your incredible commitment to our 

students’ learning; for placing our students at the centre of all that you do.  Thank you for your 



teamwork, compassion and for pursuing with passion and purpose opportunities for students to be 

engaged meaningfully in their learning. 

 

I would also like to add my personal thanks to Jann Pattinson in her role as Principal Coach Mentor. 

 

I would now like to acknowledge our graduating Yr 12 leavers and their families.  As I say your 

names, could I ask our Year 12 leavers and their families to stand. Taylor - Kati and Dave, Aman – 

Roshan and Vikrant, Evi – Belinda and Steve, Bene - Alissa and Vanni, Luca – Josie and Sarino, 

Abbey – Nichole and Richard. 

 

To our students and families moving on to different settings in 2023 – Atharv – Archana and Sushil, 

Harry - Tracey –  and Jesse – Julie and Chris 

 

And now for the Principal’s award for 2022 

 

Evi started at Clarke Road School in 2019 when she was in Year 10 and it was with great courage 

that Belinda and Steve began the next steps in Evi’s journey of starting at a new school. When Evi 

first began at Clarke Road, she was very reserved and unsure about engaging with others. Although 

she quickly won the hearts of class staff, we recognised that it would take time and a whole school 

approach for Evi to heal and to find her voice again. 

 

 Evi’s goals in that first year were to increase her expressive language skills and to become more 

independent in a range of areas. 

 

In the time that Evi has been at Clarke Road School, she has grown significantly in confidence and in 

her ability to follow routines and engage in learning activities both individually and with her peers.  

 

This year, in Evi’s last year of school, she has continued to make wonderful progress. 

 

Some of the highlights of Evi’s growth in 2022 have been: 

 

• Initiating conversations with peers and staff 

•  

• Working as part of a team at the school café 

•  

• Engaging for longer periods when attending to learning tasks and 

•  

• Transitioning around the school with greater independence 

Evi Rowe is the worthy recipient of the Principal’s Award for 2022.  Congratulations Evi! 

 



Passport for Learning (P4L) Project  

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


